The Snarling Exhaust

April 2006

A publication of the CNY Region Sports Car Club of America



Some don't have to wait for Spring, but do they ever get to Ice Race? (January 14-15, 2006 Nationals – Homestead, FL)

Photo courtesy of Bob Holcomb



Inside This Month's Issue:

RE Column!
Meeting Minutes!
New Advertisers!

Don't forget next membership meeting Wednesday, April 12th, 7 PM Liverpool American Legion

CENTRAL NEW YORK REGION SCCA REGIONAL OFFICERS/CONTACTS

Regional Executive

MIKE DONOFRIO 4913 Look Kinney Circle Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-7169 miked@cny-scca.com

Assistant Regional Executive

ANTHONY DONOFRIO 4923 Look Kinney Circle Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-4798

Secretary

JOSEPH ZINGARO 7396 Liffey Lane Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-5933

Activities

BRUCE PARKER 5891 Bennets Corners Road Camillus, NY 13031 315-672-5198

Solo Program Chairman

MARK BIZZOZERO 9014 Jackson Street Weedsport, NY 13166 315-247-8588 boz998@twcny.rr.com

Solo Board

JASON FARR 4335 Belmont Drive Liverpool, NY 13090 315-439-6377

Competition and Licensing

JOSEPH ZINGARO 7396 Liffey Lane Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-5933 **Treasurer**

JAY CARTINI 5351 Carrick Cir. Brewerton, NY 13029 315-676-4776

Newsletter Editor

JOSEPH KRAMER 5021 Chesapeake Drive North Syracuse, NY 13212 315-451-2903 jkramer@cny-scca.com

Membership

TAMMY FRANKLIN 817 E. Molloy Road Mattydale, NY 13211 315-455-3215 aparitions@aol.com

Points Keeper

LORI NEWCOMB 100 Blanchard Avenue Syracuse, NY 13209 315-635-4894

Solo Board

TINA REEVES 17 Chi Mar Drive Rochester, NY 14624 585-429-7613 info@nedivsolo2

Solo Board

ANTHONY DONOFRIO 4923 Look Kinney Circle Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-4798

Area 10 Director

JOHN SHERIDAN

JOHN12009@aol.com

Merchandise

JOSEPH ZINGARO 7396 Liffey Lane Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-5933

Parliamentarian

LEE HIDY 209 Gulf Drive Camillus, NY 13031

Rally Chairman

FRANK BEYER PO BOX 131 Brewerton, NY 13029 315-676-2021 x222

Flagging/Communications

MIKE FULLER 100 6th Street Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-0575

Solo Board

MIKE DONOFRIO 4913 Look Kinney Circle Liverpool, NY 13088 315-451-7169 miked@cny-scca.com

Solo Board

JAY CARTINI 5351 Carrick Cir. Brewerton, NY 13029 315-676-4776

Webmaster

JOSEPH KRAMER 5021 Chesapeake Drive North Syracuse, NY 13212 jkramer@cny-scca.com

NATIONAL SCCA 1-800-770-2055

CNY REGION Website: cny-scca.com

"The Snarling Exhaust" is published 11 times per year as a membership service by the Central New York Region Sports Car Club of America, Inc. The deadline for the material is the **fifteenth** of the month. All editorial stands are those of the author. Comments, articles and photos should be mailed to the editor above. The subscription rate is \$15.00 per year.

Commercial ad rates per year are \$250/full page, \$165/half page, \$110/quarter page and \$75/business card size. Monthly ad rates are annual rate divided by 5.

CLASSIFIED ADS ARE FREE FOR REGION MEMBERS. Classified ads for others are \$5 per issue, paid in advance.

Patriotic Pants

Mike Donofrio

April has arrived and it is time to put the off season behind us. The first National in the north east takes place April 8th & 9th at Summit Point. Joe Zingaro will be making his road racing return at this event after taking off all of 2005.

All of our flagging and communication members can finally take their white suits out of the closet. As the racing and track days begin so does the work of the many volunteers that make it all happen. There will also be a flagging and communication school April 9th at the Liverpool Library. Anyone interested in getting involved contact Mike Fuller for more information.

The first Solo of the year is now only one month away. Time will tell if our efforts to attract new participants has paid off. I believe we will see many new faces and consistently see more of the old faces. We have started the year off strong and the best is yet to come.

The club van will be finally treated to some CNY SCCA vinyl graphics before the first Solo. This will now be our rolling billboard complete with the web address, www.cny-scca.com and the Solo II schedule.

There will also be some new chiefs of specialty including the worker chief and tech inspector. Most importantly we have new sponsors along with a new program to make certain they see an equitable return. They support us and I know that we can do the same for them.

With new chiefs, sponsors and graphics also comes a new system of event organization to streamline and simplify events from start to finish. 2006 will bring changes which will be

beneficial to participants and workers alike. Any suggestions or compliments are always appreciated and should be directed to the Solo Chair Mark Bizzozero.

The *May general membership meeting* will be at *Barbagallo's at 6344 East Molloy Rd*. They will have food and drinks available, and no 9 o'clock curfew. This most likely will become the new home of the general membership meeting. The April meeting will still be at the American Legion.

Those who attended the Motorsports Expo at the NYS Fairgrounds already know the impact the CNY SCCA made on the event. If the two cars in our display did not attract attention then our club mascot certainly did. The mascot, a.k.a. your club treasurer, Jay Cartini, came dressed for the event wearing pants that closely resembled an American Flag. Pictures do not even do this sight justice. Jay believed these pants would draw attention to the display. I believe they may have been drawing the wrong kind of attention.

Nonetheless it was another successful weekend of club promotion. We talked with plenty of people, and may see some new faces at both Solo's and Club Races. So maybe Jay was right and the pants do work! My only concern is that this may not be the last sight of these pants. So if you see a guy driving a gokart draped in an American Flag, don't laugh. Instead take the time to ask yourself, not what this club can do for you, but rather what you can do for this club. I am sure Jay would be glad to tell you!